SRJC Scholarship Committee

September 8, 2017
2:00-3:30 p.m.
Plover Hall, Room 526
Minutes

Present:
Rachael Cutcher, Dorothy Battenfeld, Jana Cox, Luz Garcia, Galen George, Sarah Laggos (Foundation Designee), Brian Marvin (non-voting), Bill Reinking (Doyle designee), Sujan Sarkar, and Ann Schott. 

Absent
Linda Close, Freyja Pereira, Jim Ryan, and Dan Benedetti (designee) 

Guests
Jessica Potter (minutes); Melissa Peterson

Welcome and Introductions:
Rachael called the meeting to order at 2:05. Introductions of committee members and guests were made. Rachael provided a summary of her position in the scholarship program and her role in the student financial services department. Rachael asked everyone to introduce themselves to the room.

The January 20, 2017 meeting date/time were corrected and approved as presented.

Discussion Items

Committee Purpose and Schedule 
Rachael discussed when the committee meets—twice in the fall, once or twice in the spring—usually on Fridays late in the afternoon. Rachael also provided a summary of the committee’s purpose. 

Scholarship Program Offerings: Doyle Awards and Other Scholarships
Rachael introduced the topics for discussion and provided an overview spreadsheet of the 16/17 scholarship program. She reviewed the Doyle awards report to the committee members. She explained disbursements and how awards are claimed, eligibility requirements, student circumstances, and acceptance rate, and average paid out to students. She pointed out the increase in awards this year compared to the 16/17 academic year. 

Committee members engaged the discussion of how the SRJC Doyle Scholarship Program can further assist students and the possibilities of expanding the program to better serve high school graduates, returning students, and first time students. Committee discussed award criteria and potential barriers that reduce the amount of awards offered to students. Jana Cox also offered a brief summary of the financial aid process and how it directly impacts scholarship offerings to some students who qualify for a large financial aid package and also reviewed the criteria of financial aid and loans for working adult students. Committee discussed expanding scholarship opportunities to focus on need and merit with the possibility of lowering the unit requirement and increasing the scholarship award offering per student, depending on financial aid package. 

Up for review and decision for October’s meeting:

· Reducing the traditional Doyle down to 2.5 GPA
· Keeping the Doyle Trustee award at a 2.0 – 2.49 GPA
· Potentially offering a third year student Doyle option
· Increasing award amounts based on merit and/or financial need for some flexibility to increase the award to meet student need and GPA
· Jana also added how this fills the gap for some students and that financial aid can be programmed to package this for students
· Look at proposals during next meeting and make decisions as the Doyle offerings for 18/19


[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting Adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
